The Pandora Village Council met in Regular Session on Tuesday, November 23, 2010 at 7:00 PM with Mayor, John Schlumbohm, presiding. 

Members Present: Painter, Fricke, Hall, Stall, Blank

Members Absent:  Vance

The meeting was opened with Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion was made by Mr. Fricke, seconded by Mr. Painter to approve the November 9, 2010 Minutes. Voting: All Yea.

The following bills were presented for payment:

9465 Dwain Hall






1,001.10

9466 AT&T







   59.09

9467 Bonded Chemicals





1,113.00

9468 Byron Steiner Excavating




  225.00

9469 Clemans,Nelson & Assoc.




   35.00

9470 Dayton Legal Blank





   80.05

9471 Gall's Inc






  159.97

9472 Gary's Repair





  120.85

9473 Grainger






  223.90

9474 HD Supply Waterworks




1,766.26

9475 MASI Environ. Services




  524.70

9476 Medical Mutual of Ohio




5,242.96

9477 Pandora Excavating





1,889.80

9478 Parsons Auto Service




  295.49

9479 Paul Nusbaum






   86.95

9480 Poggemeyer Design Group




  155.31

9481 Printing Systems





  340.40

9482 Putnam County Sentinel




  123.00

9483 Quartermaster





  138.65

9484 Daniel Rader






  720.00

9485 Shell Fleet Plus





  539.09

9486 Tim Gray






   76.99

9487 Village of Columbus Grove



   62.50









    $14,980.06

Payroll Account:

1745 Stanley Schneck


1,443.92

1746 Lana Burry



  852.50

1747 Aaron Basinger


   86.12

1748 Paul Bishop



  138.46

1749 Eric Rayle



  913.47

1750 Scott Stant



1,216.23

1751 Rick Morrison


  860.74

1752 Marvin Steiner


  783.11

1753 Marvin Steiner


1,240.69










7,535.24









    $22,515.30

Motion was made by Mrs. Stall, seconded by Mr. Blank to approve the bills as presented. Voting: All Yea.

The Village Administrator reported on the following: 1) Received quote of $2,150.00 from Ward Construction as to replacing catch basin located on the east side of North Jefferson Street (west side of Pandora Flooring building).  This quote also includes replacing sidewalk, curb and asphalt pavement. 2) The week of November 29th will be the last week to pick up leaves. 3) The waterline installation has been completed at the softball field. 4) The majority of the hydrants have been flushed. 5) Presented two designs as to signs for the Village Administrator/Maintenance building at the corner of East Washington Street and Basinger Road.  There were several suggested changes to the proposal.  Mr. Schneck will present revised sign designs at the next meeting.

Motion was made by Mrs. Stall, seconded by Mr. Fricke, to excuse Mr. Vance from this meeting. Voting: All Yea.

With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned upon a motion by Mr. Painter, seconded by Mr. Fricke. Voting: All Yea.

SIGNED:_________________________ SIGNED:____________________________

        Mayor                            Fiscal Officer

